BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING: MINUTES

Tuesday 28 January 2025 at the New Hope Centre
Attendees
Liz Hobbs (chair)

Jonathan Dart

David Neale

Richard Chandler

Barbara Kendall

Bob Murrant

Jake Marin-Hanson

Sandie Gill
Apologies: Pat Short, Mark Ralph
Minutes of last meeting: Minutes of the committee meeting on 26 November 2024 were accepted.

Matters arising: None.
‘Meet the neighbours’ event, 11 January 2025
This was a successful event, with a lot of new people attending, many younger. The committee thanked Bob and Pat Murrant for hosting and kindly offering to cover the cost of holding the first event. Strong demand for another event in 2-3 months’ time. Cllr Ama Asare came to the event, although no invitation was sent to councillors. The feeling was that councillors would be welcome but should be asked to treat events as purely social and not to conduct council business.
Council matters
Some Printworks residents in Cardiff Road still have parking permits. Not known when these will be cancelled – they may just not be renewed.

David has contacted council officers about our emergency plan and will remind them again.

Still serious concern about the road into the Carters development and how safe it will be for vehicles exiting.
Future events
AGM: possibly a Saturday in April. Liz will contact Andrii at Greyfriars about New Hope availability. Speaker – Jonathan looking for a speaker: Great Western or the Cholsey & Wallingford Railway, possible depot tour as well, as part of Rail 200.

Quiz – date and venue to be decided. No obvious venue available.

Proposed to organise another summer gardening competition in 2025 and a spring competition in 2026.

Street party – probably a Saturday in June, date to be decided in March.

The idea of charging non-members £1 at coffee mornings was suggested, but concerns were expressed that this would reduce engagement.
Survey of residents
The online survey is ready to use. We chose not to try it at the ‘Meet the neighbours’ event in January because it would have interrupted the flow of the event. Doorstep surveying in the spring of 2025, along with additional online completion opportunities after that.

Finance report: No change. David presented his expenses for the last few months.
Membership report: No change. Bob asked whether membership should be free of charge – a topic for future discussion bearing in mind the constitution.

Relations with other local businesses: no new information.
Neighbourhood News
March edition deadline 15 February. Possible content: AGM advert, coffee morning report, New Hope garden (Sajjad), Christmas lights, food pantry if ready (Bob).

AOB

Richard read out a thank you card that he had received.

The committee’s late Christmas meal was enjoyed by 7 members at River Spice.
Next meeting: Tuesday 25 February 2025, 7.30pm at the New Hope Centre.
